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METROPOLITAN

KING COUNTY COUNCIL

NAMING PANEL FOR THE NEW KING COUNTY OFFICE BUILDING
May 1, 2007
Meeting Minutes


Members:  Ray Burhen

Walt Crowley


Patrick Dunn

Sarah Jepson

Mauricio Martinez

Vivian Phillips

Bob Santos
The Naming Panel meeting was called to order at 1:13 p.m. in the Horiuchi Conference Room, King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Room 1200, Seattle, Washington.

The following panel members were present: Ray Burhen, Walt Crowley, Patrick Dunn, Sarah Jepson, Vivian Phillips, Bob Santos
Excused: Mauricio Martinez
1. Introduction of Panel Members
George Allen, Legislative Aide to King County Councilmember Bob Ferguson, welcomed the members; spoke regarding the agenda, operations and informed the members that Council staff was present to help them get started.
The following members introduced themselves: Vivian Phillips, Bob Santos, Ray Burhen, Sara Jepson, Walt Crowley and Patrick Dunn.
2. History of the project
Mr. Allen discussed the history of how the project came about and the nomination process.
3. Appointment of a chair
Mr. Allen briefed and answered questions of the Commission regarding the appointment of a Chair.

A motion was made by Vivian Phillips to appoint Bob Santos as Panel Chair.  The motion passed 6-0 with Panel member Mauricio Martinez excused.
4. Timeline for decision-making.

Mr. Allen briefed and answered questions of the panel regarding the timeline for decision making.  The panel will review all submissions and select three finalists.  The finalists will be presented to the Council who will then make the final determination.  It is the goal of the panel to have the nominations to the Council by mid June.
5. Criteria for choosing top three contestants
Mr. Allen briefed and answered questions of the panel regarding the criteria for choosing the top three contestants.  Mr. Allen will give panel a list of other county building names per the panel’s request.
6. Eliminating submissions
The panel decided to make an initial vote, each member getting 5 votes.  They were as follows:
	Proposed Name

	Panel Member’s Vote


	Total Votes

	Burke Building
	Ray Burhen
	1

	Chinook Building
	Patrick Dunn
	1

	Citizens' Center
	Ray Burhen, Vivian Phillips
	2

	Coretta King Center
	Sarah Jepson
	1

	Denny Building
	Ray Burhen
	1

	Doc Maynard Building
	Walt Crowley, Patrick Dunn
	2

	Dorothy Bullitt Building
	Bob Santos, Patrick Dunn
	2

	Dorothy Hollingsworth Building
	Bob Santos
	1

	Duwamish Building
	Ray Burhen, Vivian Phillips
	2

	Horace Cayton Building
	Patrick Dunn, Vivian Phillips
	2

	Martin Luther King Jr. Building
	Sarah Jepson
	1

	Moran Building
	Patrick Dunn
	1

	People's Building
	Bob Santos, Ray Burhen, Vivian Phillips
	3

	Puget Complex
	Vivian Phillips
	1

	Tyree Scott Building
	Bob Santos, Sarah Jepson
	2


The panel then decided to make an additional vote on the top six from the previous vote, each member getting 3 votes.  They were as follows:

	Proposed Name
	Panel Member’s Vote
	Total Votes

	Doc Maynard Building
	Patrick Dunn, Walt Crowley, Sarah Jepson, Ray Burhen
	4

	Dorothy Bullitt Building
	Patrick Dunn, Walt Crowley, Bob Santos
	3

	Duwamish Building
	
	0

	Horace Cayton Building
	Vivian Phillips, Ray Burhen
	2

	People’s Building
	Vivian Phillips, Patrick Dunn, Sarah Jepson, Ray Burhen, Bob Santos
	5

	Tyree Scott Building
	Vivian Phillips, Walt Crowley, Sarah Jepson, Bob Santos
	4


The panel agreed that the essay for the Citizens’ Building should get a special mention.

The panel also agreed that it would be nice if the names from the finalist list that aren’t picked as the official name of the new King County office building could be use for naming a conference room or another area in the new building.
7. Next Steps
Councilmember Bob Ferguson thanked the panel for their time and effort serving on this board.  Councilmember Ferguson went over the panel’s progress and invited them back to the Council meeting for which this item will be discussed, possibly May 29, 2007 or June 4, 2007.  Councilmember Ferguson then discussed with the panel the process of the nominations and what could be done differently in the future.
There being no further business, the Commission on Governance adjourned at 3:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,


Gennevie Cook, Committee Assistant

Staff:	George Allen, Leg. Aide, Councilmember Ferguson


	Tracey Shari, Leg. Aide, Councilmember Ferguson


	Gennevie Cook, Committee Assistant
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